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м Upcoming Events  

м Letter from the Director 

н Back-to-School Outreaches 

о VBS and Shepherdôs Cove 

п Shout Out to the Volunteers & Donors 

UPCOMING EVENTS 2013  

Fri. Oct. 11 Fall Fellowship, Shepherdôs Cove 

Fri. Nov. 8 Early Thanksgiving, Shepherdôs Cove 

Date(s) TBA 
(Early Dec.) 

Christmas Celebration for the families in Commu-
nity of Hope, Hope Apartments, Spring Road, New 
Beginnings Park Road, Shepherdôs Cove, D.C. 
General Homeless Shelters 

We Are Collecting: NEW toys for children of all ages, tots-teen; 
NEW hats, gloves, scarves; gently used winter clothing, coats, all 
sizes, adult and children; blankets. Please contact Carol Leo 240-
475-4219, or Kathy Gabrielsen 301-423-7851 to arrange drop of 
these items. 

Date(s) TBA Blanket/hat/glove/coat distribution-streets of D.C. 

Please contact Ed Torrence, 240-299-0281 or Carol Leo 240-475
-4219, or Kathy Gabrielsen 301-423-7851 to arrange drop of 
these items. 

Shepherdôs Cove outreaches are every 2nd Fri. of the month. 
Carol Leo, 240-475-4219 is the contact. The Homeless Outreach, 
Inc. supports two local church outreach programs to the home-
less. Contact for NCOG each Tues. is Pastor Ed Torrence, 240-
299-0281. Contact for Fri.. from Evangel Assembly is 301-899-
5940, Phet Thomas.  
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low cost housing is in the city plans, it is not immedi-

ately available, and the waiting list for subsidized hous-

ing is so long (64,000 families as of last April) that the  

prospect of  housing for many in the near future looks 

bleak. 

As our teams reach out to minister to the families in the 

shelters, we realize that behind the many faces of chil-

dren and adults are these looming issues for which there 

seem to be no answers.  

This is when I go back to those words in Micah chapter 

6, verse 8, to check with the Lord, and see what we can 

do, what should we do to help alleviate this pain and 

misery. I get a simple answer, ñdo justly, love mercy, 

walk humbly with your God.ò Is God saying that in the 

simple acts of kindness that we are able to perform, in 

the small ways that we are able to bring a smile to a 

childôs face, or awaken a glimmer of hope in the heart 

and soul of a mother we are doing justly and loving 

mercy? I think of the excitement I saw in the eyes of a 

beautiful little girl about 8-years old, as she asked me, 

breathlessly, as though hardly daring to believe it, 

whether she and the other children would be getting 

backpacks and school supplies. Her look of  joy and 

exclamation of delight as I assured her with a smile, 

ñYes,ò and pointed to the family bags ready for distri-

bution, helped me to see this gift of school supplies as 

going way beyond meeting a material need in a little 

girlsô life. It meant, ñThereôs hope, I matter to someone, 

God knows Iôm here and He loves me.ò Getting back to 

Micah 6:8, it is as though God is saying to me, ñyou 

have done your small part, now, be humble enough to 

acknowledge that it is not enough. I will take it from 

here. Did you see that faith and hope in the little girlôs 

eyes? With that I can move mountains.ò My prayer is 

for the Lord to continue to use us as His instruments of 

justice and mercy and salvation in the lives of the needy 

people to whom we minister. 

LETTER FROM THE DIRECTOR, Carol Leo 

He hath shewed thee, O man, what is good; and what doth 

the LORD require of thee, but to do justly, and to love mercy, 

and to walk humbly with thy God? Micah 6:8 

When the enormity of the problem of homelessness confronts me, I 

am compelled to turn to Godôs instructions in Malachi 6:8 to bring 

clarity to my thoughts as to my role, and our role as an organization 

in tackling this problem.  

I read that the problem of homelessness has greatly increased since 

the recession, and at any given time there are over 1,000 families 

including 1,800 to 3,000 homeless children in Washington, D.C.  

There is a waiting list to enter the shelter system in Washington, 

D.C.,  and there is a law in D.C. mandating that all homeless people 

be housed during the winter. Tentative plans are to move some resi-

dents out of the D.C. General facility with temporary rent payments 

and subsidies in order to accommodate the many hundreds more that 

are waiting to get in during the winter months. Although increased 

Peggy Leo, my Mother, went home to 

be with the Lord on June 6, 2013. Mom 

was an important part of this ministry 

as she donated and prayed for every 

event.  If you have ever received a 

Homeless Outreach newsletter in the 

mail, chances are that the stamp and 

address label were affixed by Peggy, 

who worked tirelessly with me to send 

out the latest Homeless Outreach infor-

mation. As we honor the volunteers in 

this issue, I truly want to praise God for 

my Momôs life and ministry. She is 

now at peace at home with the Lord. 



 

Eye Witness Account by Marianne Benson 
The air was charged with Holy Ghost ñelectricityò as the 

Great Hall at Our Saviourôs Lutheran began to fill with pre-

cious moms, kids, and some fathers from four different shel-

ters. The Lord was there from the beginning to usher us into 

His glorious presence. All the children enjoyed the inspiring 

art projects lovingly prepared by Carol Leo, Kathy Gabriel-

sen and many helpers. Then it was time for childrenôs praise. The guest 

speaker , Rev. Jackie Davidson stood with Carol and Marianne to lead 

the little ones in a chorus of harmony ñJesus Loves the Little Children.ò 

Lady Victoria ushered us into the glory of God with her anointed and 

worshipful dance presentation joined by some of the children! Follow-

ing the dance was joyful praise and worship songs led by Marianne and 

Pete, assuring all that there is wonderful and complete victory in the 

matchless name of Jesus. Reverend Davidson shared a very effective and 

art-illustrated sermon presenting the good news of salvation. Five excited 

and willing volunteers in the form of sixth graders from the audience 

joined her up front to assist with the illustrated sermon. Marianne briefly 

shared her testimony of how Jesus changed her life, before singing ñHe 

Touched Me.!ò After she shared her testimony and message, Marianne 

opened the altar, and many little ones eagerly raised their hands to receive 

Jesus as their Savior. Many adults also prayed  to receive Jesus into their 

hearts to be Savior and Lord! Glory to God for such a wonderful harvest. 

Everyone enjoyed a meal prepared with loving care and every heart was 

touched by Godôs goodness and glorious presence. It was truly a wonder-

ful and mighty move of God. To God be all the praise, glory, and honor!                                                                        
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Ambitious Women on a Mission, Bet, Sandy, Marcel-

la, Debbie & THO Director, Carol awaiting the arrival 

of  our guests. 

Above: Kathy Carter and Gerry 

Rowe, two dedicated volunteers. 

Above: Gideons PJ and Leo 

prepare some of the hun-

dreds of balloon creations 

that were distributed. 

Enthusiastic ñshoppingò for clothing 

(above)  led by Dorcas Closet is always an 

integral part of  our outreaches. 

Left: Two of the 

NCOG Menôs Min-

istry team, Robert 

and Dwayne. They 

labored with setup , 

sound, and serving, 

and were indispen-

sable to the success 

of the event. 

Left: Reverend Davidson 

Above and Right, Lady Victoria 

Walker Praises and  Worships 

the Lord in the dance, and many 

children come forward and fol-

low her lead in a beautiful har-

monious display 

In all, we were able to distribute over 300 backpacks and sets of 

supplies to students in various shelters and in need this year.  

To God Be the Glory! 

Above: musi-

cians, Pete and 

Gideon, James  



Shepherdôs Cove Life Skills Teachings 
Second Friday of every month continues to be the time to bring hopeful and helpful messages to the women and children at 

Shepherdôs Cove Shelter.  

May was Momôs Night Out. Reverend Jackie Davidson brought the Word, and Karen Turley, as well as Marianne and 

Pete led in praise and worship. Mothers were served in elegance in a special program designed by Lucy Robinson. Profes-

sional photographer Kea Taylor took stunning family portraits of the residents and presented them to the families framed 

and free of charge. As we neared the end of the program and the children came marching back into the room singing ñThis 

Little Light of Mineò the smiles of the children as well as their beaming mothers lit up the room. One mother expressed her 

gratitude by saying ñYou donôt know what his means to us, to have this time totally free to enjoy and to know that our chil-

dren are being taken care of. It is just like a heavy burden being lifted.ò 

In June, we were blessed by Peggy Addison, a realtor and business woman and former resident of Shepherdôs Cove who 

gave the women valuable information on finding and keeping a job.  

July saw the return of Reverend Jackie Davidson, and this time her topic was ñRelationship Matters.ò  

Our August outreach  consisted of the back-to-school celebration, and our special speaker was Latia Howard, a teacher, 

and a woman with an amazing testimony of overcoming and victory. Joanna Lehtinen, young praise dancer shared her wor-

ship and praise to the Lord with the children and women. 

Special thanks also to Kathy Gabrielsen who brought in new school clothes/uniforms in sizes appropriate for all the children 

present. Every child and adult who attends school was blessed with full sets of good quality school supplies. 
Thanks to all who donated the many, many school supplies! They were so greatly appreciated by all the children and parents  

2013 VBS @ DC General Family Shelter 
Submitted by C.J. Johnson 

ñFor the vision is yet for an appointed time, but at the end it shall speak, and not lie: though it tarry, wait for it; because it will 

surely comeéò  Habakkuk 2:3 (KJV) 

Last yearôs VBS at DGC was truly an inspiration and confirmation that the event was long 

overdue at that facility.  The residents were warm, welcoming and a true blessing to every-

one who participated.  After last yearôs event, Reverend Williams prayed for God to re-

veal, yet again what her next step would be.  Once more, Reverend Williams heard the 

voice of God and on August 12-16, 2013, the 2nd Annual VBS at DCG Family Shelter took 

place.   

 

Over a dozen churches from the Washington DC Metropolitan surrounding 

areas partnered with Reverend Williams and made this yearôs event even more 

successful and inspiring that in 2012.   

The theme for this yearôs event was ñServing Fami-

ly~Friends~Neighbors~Community & Jesus!  What better way to reach out to others than to 

give of yourself to those in need.  During the entire week, each night the volunteers who par-

ticipated came motivated, energized and excited to see how the Word of God would move in 

the hearts and minds of all who attended.  The facilitators spoke power and love into the lives 

of men, women and children in attendance; real issues were shared, prayers were offered and 

accepted but most importantly, lives were changed forever ï Hallelujah!   Although, the mis-

sion to go to DCG was to minister to and be a blessing to the residents, WE were not sur-

prised that WE in fact were feed spiritually, ministered to and blessed all the more.  Buté, if 

you know anything about GOD, thatôs how HE works.  As a PERFECT model for all of us ï Jesus came to serve, not to be 

served (Matthew 20:28).  Letôs move forward and be an example of who Jesus is to others!   

Above: Rev. Diane Williams 

Editorôs Note: The Homeless Outreach, Inc. extends deep appreciation to Rev. Williams and team for 

the vision and for the successful implementation of the vision for the second year in a row. All who 

participated were a mighty blessing!. THANK YOU! 


